
Hayfork Creek Bridge on Wildwood Road 
 

The Hayfork Creek Bridge 5C-0086 on Wildwood Road, next to the Wildwood Inn, is scheduled for 

replacement. The existing bridge is a narrow, one lane, two span Bridge in poor condition and does not 

provide sufficient capacity for floodwaters on Hayfork creek. It has been overtopped by flood waters on 

several occasions, and during one storm event a portion of the bridge was destroyed and had to be 

rebuilt. The new bridge will be a 2 lane bridge that fully spans Hayfork Creek and will provide the 

capacity for 100-yr flood events. 
 

Construction on the new bridge is scheduled to begin during the summer of 2015. The bridge 

replacement is funded with the Federal Highway Bridge Program (HBP) and the State Transportation 

Improvement Program (STIP). 
 

 


